

Note: These minutes are to be considered draft until approved by the Conservation Commission.

Members present: Marla Binzel, Emily Cleaveland, Ken Jacques, Brooks Weathers, Amy Lewis (Selectboard rep), Daphne Klein (alternate), Dan Saulnier (arrived late)

Others present: none

Marla opened the meeting at 7:32 p.m.

Minutes

- May 2022 minutes reviewed. Noted to change mention of Field Day date from July 26th to July 16th under Woods Without Gile section. Ken motioned to approve minutes as amended; Tim seconded. Approved unanimous.

Town Lots

- For hiking in the Kinsley Lot, Tim has created a very clear path up to the boulder, with an easy crossing over the brook.
- Some continuing discussion of the varying names of Town Lots. Ken has done some research, and has concluded that some lots have consistent names, and some vary between the deeds and the town property cards. Ken will speak to George about what it might take to adjust the property cards.
 - Consistent names are: Society Lot, Arch Lot, Kinsley Lot, Collins Park, Knowlton Lot, McDonald/Knapp Lot
 - Names which vary between deed and property card: Shad Hill Road Lot (Brooks Lot on the card), Off Prescott Hill Lot (Fogg Lot on the card), Clay-Webster Lot (Schoolhouse Lot on the card)

Wetlands and Watersheds

- Daphne asked about the sand that ended up on the Town Beach.
- Daphne wanted everyone to know that there is a nesting loon on Kelelemook.

Outreach

- Green-up Day was successful. Marla distributed many trash bags and gloves, and got a lot of positive feedback.
- Field Day will be July 16, and Emily will bring a tent.
 - Marla contacted Doug Cygan. She received a new poster, knotweed handouts to distribute, and a few copies of NH Guide to Invasive Species.
 - Perhaps we bring the root wrench and a few samples of invasive plants to display?
 - Emily will make a small sign explaining about the tree giveaway.
 - Dan will print an 11x17 map of Collins Park for the booth.
 - Daphne, Emily, and Tim will share the work of managing the Conservation tent at the Field Day. Final schedule of who covers when will be locked down at the July meeting.
- Monarch Butterfly Event
 - Some time in August would be best. Marla will check August 13th and 20th with the presenter, and shoot for 2:00-4:00 window if possible.
 - Possibly to be hosted at Emily's house.

- Tim presented the flyer he's been working on. Tim and Marla to continue this work prior to next meeting.

Zoning, Planning, and Select Board Reports

- Select Board is moving forward with creating a level lot for the sand/salt operations. Zoning has been dealing with Short-Term Rentals. Planning has been looking at updating their forms and processes.
- Planning Board is updating and formalizing their processes. They also continue to discuss wetland issues (see Wetlands and Watersheds, above).

Communications and Miscellaneous

- None.

Correspondence

- None.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:23 p.m.

Submitted by: Dan Saulnier